CITY OF PORT LLAVACA

MEETING: JANUARY 30, 2024 AGENDA ITEM 4d
DATE: 1.24.2024

TO: PORT COMMISSION BOARD MEMBERS CC: JIM RUDELLAT, HARBOR MASTER
FROM: JODY WEAVER, INTERIM CITY MANAGER

SUBJECT: HARBOR OF REFUGE RAILROAD CULVERT REPLACEMENT

There has been no new developments regarding Helena’s interest in funding this project. I learned today
that Louis Rodrigue retired on Dec. 31st and the new division manager’s name is loseph Webber,

1.10.2024

Again, funding of this project was included in our application to utilize our allotment of Round 2 CDBG-
MIT funds. We anticipate hearing back from GLO sometime in March. If approved, we will engage Mott
McDonald to prepare design and construction documents to bid the project out sometime in hopefully
4th quarter 2024.

Update 1.23.2024

We had a meeting with GLO on Monday, January 22 to review a small list of RFI questions they had of
our application. In attendance were myself, our engineering teams (Mott McDOnald and Urban
Engineering) and KSBR, our grant administrator. It seems that most of the RFI's were easily resolved and
many infact had been included in the application, we just need to point out where the information is in
the application in our response to the RFIL.

| asked GLO for a realistic time frame before we would have an executed contract for these CDBG-MIT
funds. It sounds like we’re looking at a minimum 6 months. Although this Round 2 funding is not involved
in the issues that GLO is having with the Federal Government on the Round 1 competition funds (which
we didn’t receive), the Round 2 funds may be delayed until they get the Round 1 funds all worked out.




